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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Cheryl Nichols

DEPT:    Information and Training

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


For Immediate Release

PRESS RELEASE #22

Issued on:
Saturday August 30, 2008 at 1:35 p.m.

Reports from Across the Country -  Public Urged to Be Cautious

Hope River Bridge (Harbour View Bridge):

The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) has been advised that persons are attempting to cross the Hope River Bridge in Harbour View, popularly called the Harbour View bridge, that collapsed during the passage of Tropical Storm Gustav.

The ODPEM is imploring the public not to attempt crossing the bridge until the National Works Agency (NWA) has erected a temporary Bailey Bridge in its place. 

Bog Walk Gorge:

The Gorge is still officially closed to pedestrian and vehicular traffic and therefore the Flat Bridge is inaccessible at this time. Motorists are advised to use the alternative routes: Sligoville and Barry.
Ferry:

The Eastern side of Ferry along Mandela Highway (Mandela Highway into Kingston) is now reduced to single lane traffic as sections of the road are inundated with water. Motorists are advised to proceed with caution.

Munroe College:

The ODPEM has received reports that the Munroe College is flooded, which will result in a delay of the beginning of the new school year. As such school will reopen for boarders on Wednesday, September 3. School officially begins on Thursday, September 4, 2008.

Contact:
Kerry-Ann Morris, kmorris@odpem.org.jm  
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